MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, JUNE 12, 2018
2:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, June 12, 2018, at 
2:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on May 17, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. He is working closely with GOSEP to enter the documentation needed for reimbursement from Fema. 2. Working on the design for the Cheniere Caminada Breakwater Project, the east section soil is bad and the west is not as bad. Different size rocks will be needed to address the soil conditions. 3. Working on getting quotes for the attachment for the Bob Cat to cut the slopes of the levee.  4. DNR was mailed the mitigation check so they will review the projects submitted on behalf of the levee district. Getting quotes on the flood gates and installation cost. 5. The levees need to be cut for the survey that will take place next week. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to issue a notice to proceed for the continuation of the breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. The Go Mesa money will be coming in soon and once the money is in place bids can go out and more breakwaters can be installed.

President Camardelle stated that a decision has to be made on the placement of a levee between Coulon Rigaud to Walnut Lane. He stated that he attended a meeting last week with the state on the air strip. The state has the revised contract and is under review. The state mentioned that they wanted to operate a trolley system for Elmer’s Island and I stated the cost would be too much to operate and if weather would get bad it would be hard to get everyone off of Elmer’s Island. I still would like to see golf carts used on the beach. President Camardelle thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, the Governor and staff, Wildlife and Fisheries for working closely on the airstrip. He also thanked Council Members Templet and Roberts for working on funding for more breakwaters.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses for the commissioners and engineer to go to Washington D.C. if needed to get more funding for segmented rock breakwaters. Mr. Camardelle thanked Senator Cassidy and Kennedy and Representatives Scalise and Graves for helping to secure the money for more breakwaters.
Commissioner Besson stated that the Army Truck is in the shop getting the lights checked out and fluids checked. The truck needs painting and it will be done inhouse. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:17 p.m.
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